Minutes from 6/18/24 meeting
Those in Attendance were John Petrylak, Chairman, Lou Onore, Vice Chairman, Jackie Houser Board member, Crissy Zimmerman, Treasurer/Secretary, Shane Hobbs, solicitor
Absent: Mary Jo Van Gieson, Board member

Motion to approve minutes from previous meeting- 1st Lou Onore, 2nd John Petraylak
Motion to pay bills: 1st Lou Onore, 2nd John Petraylak
Treasurers report was read.
Motion to accept the Treasurers report: 1st Lou Onore 2nd John Petraylak
Plant operator report:
Was read via the telephone,George Myers went over the reports on the plant. 
George congratulated the Authority the readings were all good and in range for the month of May.
Motion to accept operators report: 1st Lou Onore and 2nd Jackie Houser

Engineer report: none

Solicitor Report:
Shane and Crissy went over the shut-offs, the 2 that were scheduled for shut off paid in full and the 750.00 court fees were paid as well. Crissy and Shane agreed she will do the satisfactions and will go over them with Shane before filing and the filing fee will be added to the account. Shane and Crissy will go over filing of new liens as they are needed again, Crissy will be involved in this and the filings. Shane stated that if we get the line of credit we shouldn’t be charged while we are not using it, only once we start the process of payments.

Motion to accept solicitors report: 1st Lou Onore and 2nd Jackie Houser


Public Comment:
It was mentioned about having our minutes and agenda added to the sewer authority page, Crissy will reach out to Kyle Mummey to see if he can get me access to the page. It was stated there are 2 available board positions available and that could also, go on the page. Jill Careva asked if anyone heard anything about the cell tower and John Petraylak answered No.







Old Business: 
Motion to purchase the pre-paid enevolpes from the U.S.P.S..
1st by Lou Onore
2nd by Jackie Houser
Motion was made to proceed with trying to use the credit card info through quickbooks. Crissy will get with Shane and also, contact a customer who expressed interest in using a credit card to see if it can be completed.
1st by John Petraylak
2nd by Lou Onore.

New Business:
Crissy Zimmerman will be starting on the next top 10 in Sheppton.
Crissy Zimmerman will be contacting Aqua to have properties that were notified and offered a payment plan shut off in Sheppton.

Crissy Zimmerman will check with Moore Associates to see how to remove East Union Township from the list of active customers.

Crissy Zimmerman will reach out to Vist Bank and Luzerne Bank in reference to the million dollar line of credit needed for the grant.

Date of next meeting will be July 16, 2024 @ 6:00 p.m.

Motion to adjourn at 7:22 p.m. by Lou Onore and 2nd by John Petralyak

Respectfully,

Christine Zimmerman
Secretary/Treasurer

